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What’s On… 

April 
Thursday 7 Year 1 KidsROAR 

Friday 8 9:00 Year 6 Interschool 

Sport Finals 

 2:30pm End of Term 1 

dismissal 

Monday 25 ANZAC Day Public 

Holiday 

Tuesday 26 First day of school term 

 9:30am Parent School 

Tours resume – 

outdoors 

Wednesday 27 Year 3 to 6 Glendal Cross 

Country 

 9:30am Foundation 

Catch the Reading Bug 

In-School Visit 

 11:45am Year 1 

Mathemagician In-

School Visit 

Thursday 28 Year 5 and 6 VSSS 

Rehearsal 2 – Oakleigh 

South PS 

Friday 29 9:00am Year 6 

Interschool Sport – 

winter sports begin 

 
May 
Monday 2 Year 5 Mother’s Day 

Stall 

Tuesday 3 Year 1 and 2 Swimming 

 Year 5 Camp 

Wednesday 4 Year 1 and 2 Swimming 

 Year 5 Camp 

Thursday 5 Year 1 and 2 Swimming 

 Year 5 Camp 

 Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 6 Year 1 and 2 Swimming 

 Year 5 Camp 

 Mother’s Day Stall 

Monday 9  

Tuesday 10 Year 1 and 2 Swimming 

 Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN 

Testing Window begins – 

Writing test 

I wish you all a restful, happy and stress-free holiday break. 

 

I would like to acknowledge the dedication and hard work of all our staff in 

supporting the learning and wellbeing of our students throughout the 

pandemic.  Congratulations to our families on managing school attendance, 

isolation and Covid infection weeks and generally getting through to the end 

of term.  Well done to our students too who appear to be very happy to be at 

school with their teachers and friends.   Thank you everyone for your support 

and commitment to our school this term. 

 

Term 1 ends on Friday 8 April at 2.30pm 

The first day of Term 2 is Tuesday, 26 April.  Monday 25 April is a public holiday 

for ANZAC Day. 

 

ANZAC Day 

Our school is commemorating ANZAC day this week with information, a quiz, 

the opportunity to purchase ANZAC badges and activities for our students.  

Thank you to our wonderful Student Representative Council (SRC) for their 

work. 
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Term Dates 

Term 1, 2022– 28 January – 8 April 

Term 2, 2022 – 26 April – 24 June 

Term 3, 2022 – 11 July – 16 September 

Term 4, 2022 - 3 October – 20 December 

 

Contact us:        

Principal’s Message 

 

 

Camp Australia Jobs 

 

Camp Australia are looking for staff.  Please see the attachment to the 

Newsletter Compass post. 
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School commences at 9:00am & concludes 

at 3:30pm. The arrival of children at school 

will be supervised from 8:45am. Children 

will also be supervised while they are 

leaving school until 3:45pm. 

Please ensure your child arrives with 

enough time to get to their class. Late 

arrivals are a disruption to everyone. 

Parents are requested to use the Compass 

Parent Portal to notify of any child 

absences, preferably on the day before 

9:30am or prior to the day/s. 

如果你的住址和联系电话有变，请告诉学校办址和联系公室。 
Have your circumstances changed? 

Update your contact details at the School 

Office as soon as possible. 

Please ensure you let the school office 

know if you have changed address or 

updated mobile phones with new 

numbers. 

This information alleviates stressful 

situations on students when they 

are ill and we cannot contact parents. 

 

 Principal’s Message Cont. 

School Contributions 

Our office is open to receive school contributions which are needed every 

year to ensure the provision of a high quality of education, supported by 

resources and a wide range of programs and activities.  These can also be 

paid via Compass. 

 

Deborah Grossek 

Principal 

 

 

 

COVID19 

Please remember to practise 

social distancing when in the 

school grounds. 

 

If you wish to talk with a 

teacher, please make an 

appointment via Compass, the 

school email or call the office. 

 

Thank you. 

 

It is NOT great to be LATE. 
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NORTHERN STAR CHESS ZONALS PRIMARY OPEN - TUESDAY 22ND MARCH 2022 

 
Glendal came first in the tournament out of 15 schools! Congratulations to Ricky from Year 3, who placed first in 

the tournament against 82 players. The majority of our team are new players, who have never played in any chess 

tournaments before. This was a significant date for us because this was our first ‘Over the Board’ tournament of the 

year, after the pandemic break. It was amazing to see the kids’ faces as they walked into the tournament hall. They 

did so well and their perseverance was amazing. 

 

This was the first tournament for the year. Our players were: 

Year Six - Darline (received a Grade 5-6 Gold Medal place second), Ryan,Vincent and Nethum. 

Year Five - Deethya (received a Grade 5-6 Silver Medal and placed seventh out of 82 players) and Radheesh. 

Year Four - Max (received a Grade 3-4 Silver Medal and placed fourth), Lucas and Sophia. 

Year Three – Ricky (tournament winner) and Gautam. 

 

Year Two - William.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glendal Community News 
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Advertisements published by the school are accepted in good faith and should not be regarded as an endorsement of any product or 

service. Parents and members of the school community are advised to investigate any service or product to determine its suitability to meet 

their family’s needs prior to accessing it. 

 


